Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting September 11, 2017
•  The minutes of the May meeting were accepted.
•  NM Opiates Forum:  This is a big issue nationwide and in our County, with institutions separately approaching it from different perspectives.  To discuss these issues and plan a forum, there was a stakeholders’ meeting September 13, including members of law enforcement, public health, the medical community and the fire service.  A community forum is in the planning stages for November, with expert speakers, to be held at NM High School to which all citizens will be invited.  It will encourage all to work together and combine resources.  C:  The prior forum was held in Shelton—we all need to know where to turn and who to call for help.  C:  We see too much advertising on TV for all kinds of drugs as quick remedies.  C:  There’s a lot of abuse of alcohol and nobody’s saying anything about it.  C:  The general public can now obtain NARCAN easily.

•  Class:  There will be a mental health-first aid class offered at the main fire station September 18, in which attendees will learn how to steer individuals with mental health issues in the direction to receive help.

•  Wildland Fires:  We are experiencing multiple fires in our region and throughout the state, mostly in Eastern Washington.  We are sending firefighters to assist, for example, at Jolly Mountain near Cle Elum, at the Monument Hill fire near Quincy, and at Eagle Creek, just to name several fires of many.  There is a full burn ban in effect here until at least the first week in October.

•  Award:  The Kiwanis Club of North Mason presented the club’s 2017 Outstanding Community Service Award to the RFA’s Community Outreach Coordinator Robert Collamore.  Firefighter/EMT Collamore brought an elderly person to shore who was floating in Hood Canal.  With the help of CRT members, Collamore administered intensive CPR until the patient’s heart restarted. Though the patient passed away the next day, family members had a chance to say their goodbyes.  For his selfless efforts and his leadership, Robert Collamore received this much deserved award.

•  Corn hole Tournament:  The firefighters are sponsoring this tournament September 16, 4:00-7:00 to raise funds to benefit firefighter groups and just to have fun.  It will be at the Bent Bine Brewery on Highway 3 in Belfair.  C: It should be noted the black fence on the highway at the entrance to that location presents a real visibility problem for motorists trying to re-enter traffic on Highway 3.  

•  CAC members decided to cancel the November meeting, so the next meeting is January 8, 2018.

Have a safe and happy holiday!

